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Kerr Street Duplication 

25 August 2022 

To the Resident 
 
 
Dear Sir/Madam 
 
Re:  Kerr Street Duplication (between River Street and Bentinck Street)  

 

Ballina Shire Council has started planning the duplication of Kerr Street between River Street and Bentinck 
Street, Ballina. Once duplicated, this section of road will complete the ‘missing link’ on Kerr Street, resulting 
in dual lanes from Tamarind Drive to River Street.  

 

This upgrade will: 

 

• Improve traffic flow to meet current and future traffic volumes 

• Decrease travel times 

• Improve pedestrian accessibility and motorist safety. 
 
These works will result in the following changes to existing turning lanes and parking arrangements: 
 

• Holden Lane will become left in/left out only (no right turn onto Kerr Street) 

• Webster Lane will become left in/left out only (no right turn onto Kerr Street) 

• Dedicated turning lanes at Crane and Swift Street will improve motorist safety.  

• No parking on the eastern side of Kerr Street between Webster Lane and Bentinck Street (Once 
the new traffic lights are installed at Bentinck Street/Kerr Street there will be no parking from 
Webster Lane to Fox Street). 

• No parking on the western side of Kerr Street between Tamar Street and Crane Street. 

• Marked parallel parking bays will be formalised between Crane Street and Swift Street. 

• The pedestrian crossing at Swift Street and Kerr Street will be removed. 

• Pedestrian access to the western side of Kerr Street will be via Crane and Burnet Street. 
 
Have your say 
Residents and property owners are encouraged to review the design plans overpage and provide 
feedback by Friday 9 September 2022 by emailing robert.conn@ballina.nsw.gov.au.  
 
In addition to this duplication project, Council has received funding to upgrade the intersection of Kerr 
Street and Bentinck Street, which will include the installation of traffic lights. This project may be 
completed in conjunction with the Kerr Street duplication. 
 
For more information and to register for project updates visit ballina.nsw.gov.au/KerrStreetUpgrade.  
 
For enquiries please contact Council’s Project Manager, Robert Conn on 02 6681 0538. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
 
 
Brett Dyki 
Manager – Project Management Office 
Civil Service
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Design plans for the Kerr Street Duplication project 
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